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Meeting Minutes
October 21st, 2015 

Rack & Cloth at 1104 First Ave.
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Jacki Sterner, Derek Hiser

Excused:  Bill Akin

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community:  Henri Mattson, new resident; Rod Runyon, County Commissioner; Douglas Hawksworth, Mosier Valley resident and School Representative

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  None

	III
	Business from the Audience:  Henri Mattson addressed Council and detailed the difficulties she and her husband Cal Mattson have had with their home building process in the Mosier Bluffs Subdivision on Maya Way.  They are very concerned that they didn’t know that they needed fire sprinklers and by the time they realized that fire sprinklers were required, the building process was well underway. It will now be much more expensive to add sprinklers to the design.  They have heard from different sources that the fire sprinklers are only recommended, but John Grim is telling that they are required.  It has been very frustrating for them to deal with the City Engineer and the City Manager.  Now their building process has been delayed while they are trying to figure out what to do about the Fire Sprinklers.  Their contractor told them that it wasn’t clear that fire sprinklers were required.  Mayor Burns thanked Henri for coming to the Council meeting and said she was sorry that they have had such a frustrating experience.  

Douglas Hawksworth, a parent from the Mosier Community School, presented the school’s Halloween carnival and haunted house event.  A group of the volunteers are hosting a Breakfast Club:  free coffee and donut pop-up at the gas station property every morning in order to start conversations and attract more volunteers.  This may continue in the garage during bad weather.  

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, October 7th, 2015: Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minutes of Sept. 16th, 2015.  Councilor Sterner seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	Approval of September 2015 Bills/Payroll:  Finance Director Wilson reported that the City had received 2 SDC payments in September.  She gave an overview of the Beautification funds and suggested that Council should consider the Shade Structure project as a Capital project, which would put it in the correct funding class and wouldn’t consume the beautification funds.  There was a general consensus by Council to move the Shade Structure into the Capital projects. Councilor Hiser moved to approve the September 2015 Bills/Payroll.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	VI
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Totem Plaza Electricity Project Update and Options: Mayor Burns said that she is concerned about the high cost of the electricity project when it is unclear how this project will be a part of the eventual development of the UPRR property.  She is interested in getting a super charger EV station, but more research needs to be done to figure out what electricity infrastructure would be needed.  Councilor Reed said that having electricity at the Totem Plaza would allow that space to be used for activities and events like the Farmer’s Market, that there would be an immediate benefit and would keep the momentum with such downtown projects moving.  Both were concerned, however, about the high cost of the project, and there was a general consensus to do more research before trying to move forward.  Mayor Burns suggested that there should be an Electricity Committee that will be put on the agenda as a permanent committee.  Councilor Reed agreed, concerned that the project would lose energy.  Councilor Sterner was interested in how the electricity project held up against other big Council concerns like Water and Sewer.  Mayor Burns said that Council should start looking for grants to fund a solar electric project.  


	2.
	Wayfinding Sign at ODOT ROW:  Council discussed ideas for the sign like putting it on a round post that the signs could swivel on, using chalkboard paint so that people can chalk their own signage, and that the sign should be playful and interactive.  Councilor Reed said that the sign needs to say Mosier prominently.  Douglas said that it could inspire the reader to take a moment to become aware of being here now—the You are Here moment.  Council liked the idea of the sign post taking on the appearance of one of Arthur Higgins sculptures, and could do another similar sign post at Rock Creek.  Mayor Burns suggested also constructing a wish box.  Councilor Hiser said that Mosier needed more marketing via social media.  

	3.
	Tree Lighting Event:  Finance Director Wilson listed the tasks that needed volunteers.  Councilor Reed said that she would do the poster and find a Santa Claus.  There was a suggestion to put the tree under the arbor.  Last year there were two fire pits, the kids decorated the tree, and the community sang caroles.  Mosier Market donated dog biscuits and lollypops.  Councilor Wallace said that Barley Draught would play.  Henri Mattson offered to help out.  Councilor Reed said that she would bring her generator.  Councilor Hiser offered to meet with Finance Director Wilson on Friday to create a task list.

	4.
	Discussion—Year-round access to Rock Creek Park:  Mayor Burns said that this was an important project and could be done while UPRR is working on the double track project.  Year round access could mean a primitive campground during the winter and summer months, winter river access for emergencies, and a dock on the beach. Fitzpatrick reported that UPRR could not raise the tracks and that Oregon Fish and Wildlife said that the City would need to bring them an application before they could comment on any plan to raise the creek bed so that cars could drive through in the winter.  Mayor Burns also talked about constructing a pedestrian underpass under the railroad just west of Mosier Creek.  Councilor Hiser said that Dawn from the County Planning office would have the numbers regarding the cost of an underpass and that he could get those numbers for the next meeting.

	5.
	City Truck Search Planning:   Councilor Reed said that Council should start to find options for the purchase of a city truck so that when the current city truck’s transmission dies the City is ready to replace it.  Councilor Hiser volunteered to do some research.


	
	Action Items:
	

	1.
	Electricity Project=Keep as permanent agenda item
	Fitzpatrick

	2.
	Research cost of constructing a Public Undercrossing
	Hiser

	3.  
	Research cost of surplus trucks
	Hiser

	3.
	Find Pop up tent for Tree Event
	Fitzpatrick


	6.
	Rural Organizing Studio:  Mayor Burns said that the meetings have been productive and that Mosier was going to be the host for the November meeting.

	
	Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm


Approved this __day of November, 2015:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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